
 
PARISH COUNCIL NOTES 

 
From the Meeting held 14th December 2017 in the Memorial Centre, Whiteparish. 

 
 
Parish Precept 
It was agreed to set the precept for 
2018/2019 with the intention that there is 
no change for the Band D rate.   
 
To nominate three people to become 
Trustees of Whiteparish Memorial Trust 
Mike Hayday, Richard Burr and John 
Herrett were again nominated by the 
Parish Council to continue as Trustees. 
 
Churchyard grass cutting 
It was agreed to support the PCC request 
with financial assistance towards grass 
cutting of the churchyard. 
 
Skatepark Update 
At the Southern Wiltshire Area Board 
meeting on 7th December the Parish 
Councils £5,000 grant application towards 
the new skatepark was supported and 
awarded subject to other funding being 
secured. 
 
Boggy Patches on verge near Meadow 
Court  
Wessex Water believe they have rectified 
the problem causing the boggy areas on 
the verge past Meadow Court. Please let 
the Parish Clerk know if you notice 
anything different. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Reporting Highway Issues 
To report a highway problem to Wiltshire 
Council please call 0300 456 0105 or 
contact the Parish Clerk at 
maria.pennington456@btinternet.com. If 
going direct to Wiltshire Council please 
request the issue number should the 
progress need to be tracked.  
 
Area Board 
The next Area Board will be held at 
Alderbury Village Hall on Thursday 1st 
February at 7.00pm.  All members of the 
public are welcome to attend.  
 
Next Meeting 
Parish Council meeting dates in 2018 will 
be held on Tuesday evenings whenever 
possible and appropriate. The next Parish 
Council meeting is on Tuesday 16th 
January 2018 at 7.30pm.  
 
Further meeting dates are 20th February, 
27th March – Annual Parish Meeting and 
1st May – Annual General Meeting. 
 
Villagers are invited to attend the 
meetings.  Please inform the clerk or any 
councillor if you are unable to attend and 
wish to raise any village matter. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 


